THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
January 19, 2021

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on January 19, 2021 via Zoom. The following members were present: Angie Pearman, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Kelly Hargett, ED, Molly Smith, 1st Vice President, Monte Long, Treasurer, Rick Pierce, Chandra Parker, Kim Herman, 2nd Vice President, Kevin Masten, and Anne Coltrane. The following members were absent: Mark Chandler, Kristi Record, Wayne Mabe, William Hairston, Bertha Prim, Jason Grubbs, Past President, and John Wolfe, ex officio. 
            President, Angie Pearman, called the meeting to order at 4:02 and welcomed everyone.

            Minutes for November were approved.

TREASURERS REPORT: Monte Long highlighted his report, attached to official minutes.
            Total Checking: $47,992.12

            Unrestricted Funds: $33,164.45

            Total Money Market: $58,623.51

ED REPORT: Kelly Hargett highlighted her report, attached to official minutes.

            BUDGET was approved.

            Angie asked Kelly to upload docs to website for future reference.

            MORRIS HOUSE: It was decided to start looking into cost to do inside of Morris House before we start fundraising. Rick Pierce added that we need to know what the intended purpose of the house is to lay foundation for the budget… is it multipurpose, use of Museum or town? We should do documentation on what we want it to be and share ideas with everyone. Angie asked Kelly to share strategy for Morris House at our next meeting.
            Kelly stated that Covid killed us on visitors. 1,222 visitors for 2020.

            We took in $15,427.33 from sponsorships, tree adoptions, and wreath sales.

            Total profit for Hometown Christmas and ice rink was $10,772.37

CAMPUS: Everything on the outside of the campus is done. We may transition one building into a concession stand. 
EVENTS:
HOMETOWN CHRISTMAS: Rick suggested that we discuss what worked and what didn’t. We did not sell enough wreaths. Maybe we needed an exterior display and should do that next year. He praised Kelly for her effort. To be first year with COVID, he thought it was fabulous. Everyone agreed. When we can have music, it will be even better. Everyone agreed that it was a great way to introduce people to the Museum. 
            Molly added that, when she went on tour, police and fire departments wanted to be a part next year.

            Chandra added that her family has been doing Christmas trees since 1971 and she thought it was magical.

            Anne said that the PEO ladies loved it and it put them in the Christmas spirit.

            Rick added that it all came together much better than he expected. He thanked Kelly for sending out letters to sponsors. He hopes the sponsors will see this as an annual event for them.
            Kelly said that she is trying to get oral histories from Ridge Care residents when they are vaccinated.

            Angie told the BOD that we need to get a group together to determine what we need to do next year.

                  Kim, Molly, Rick, Anne, and Chandra agreed to participate and a time will be set up to meet in February.

Kelly has updated the history of the Museum, attached to official minutes.

BIRTHDAY PARTY: Angie will start 2021 planning for Kernersville 250th birthday party for the fall. March 21st is actual date. She will send out an email to see who is interested in subcommittees for the event.

            Committees needed: Summarize Hometown Christmas

                                                   Committee on Birthday Party

                                                   Morris House

                                                   Marketing

                                                   Facilities

Kelly said the only need now is maybe painting the Museum front porch.

Anne asked if there is a group looking at furnishing the village buildings and in the next few months, maybe there could be a committee focused on that. She has had questions about the family who donated the buildings. BOD discussed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Angie announced that she is retiring from work in February. She will be stepping down as president in April and Molly will become president. We need a 2nd VP so let her know if anyone is interested. We will vote in February or March.
            Kelly stated that Molly’s idea for Downtown Date Night sold out and 2nd night was added.

            Molly’s ideas for fundraising in 2021:

                        Easter at the Museum. We could have gift cards and coupons in eggs and charge $20 per family. The Easter Bunny could be there for pictures.

                        Sidewalk Saturday is 1st Saturday of the month from June-September. We can use the slab for 12 vendors and have demonstrations.        

                        Polar Express Breakfast at the Depot is Kim’s idea.
Angie wants educational events included and we will discuss that idea later.
She will have a calendar for ideas coming up.

 . 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:58.
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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